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For Date: 08/03/2024  -  Saturday   

Call   Number   Time   Call   Reason   Action    

24-27355        0512 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 6236] MARCY ST
               

24-27356        0616 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- CANCEL BY ALARM CO   

  Location/Address:    [PO 2868] WEST RD
               

               

24-27359        0828 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5729] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

speed, failure to  yield

24-27364        1052 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    GREENLEAF AVE + RT 1 BY-PASS NB

24-27365        1119 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    FARM LN + WOODBURY AVE

24-27366        1125 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 93] BARTLETT ST
         Narrative:      

Manager calling to report a vehicle just drove into   
their flagpole, damaged it, and drove off. They do have a   
plate.

         Narrative:      
102- HEADED TO ADDRESS OF THE RO TO SEE IF TRUCK IS THERE   

         Narrative:      
102- name on mailbox doesn't match name on car registration

         Narrative:      
102 - will be checking associated address - 

         Narrative:      
neg contact

       Refer To Incident:      24-27366-OF

24-27367        1136 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4148] HIGH ST
         Narrative:      

Caller reporting that she just got her truck from the Valet   
and staff advised that her vehicle was hit. States that   
there is damage to the "entire side" of her vehicle, but   
that staff will not give her insurance information.

         Narrative:      
HEADED TO OVERFLOW LOT TO SEE BEHICLE   

       Refer To Accident:      24-27367-AC

24-27371        1209 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + SHEFFIELD RD
         Narrative:      
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white work truck

         Narrative:      
speed

24-27374        1250 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + JUNIPER LN
         Narrative:      

RO has a 10-100 from 2003 out of CA - the extradition limits   
say 'full extradition', however the notes specify 'within CA   
only'.

         Narrative:      
hands free

24-27375        1304 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + HILLCREST ESTATES
         Narrative:      

hands free

24-27377        1308 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    CONGRESS ST
         Narrative:      

two car mva - pulled over in front of 55 congress

       Refer To Accident:      24-27377-AC

24-27384        1429 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    STATE ST + PENHALLOW ST
         Narrative:      

MV vs motorcycle, no injuries, no leaking fluids. still in   
roadway. RP advises that there are witnesses

         Narrative:      
104 - confirming no inj   

       Refer To Accident:      24-27384-AC

24-27385        1432 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1431] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

caller reports her vehicle was hit while she was in the   
store
will be located on the grocery side of the building, second   
isle in - she will be waiting by the jeep

         Narrative:      
203- spoke with caller on phone, says she left as she does   
not believe damage was caused . no assistance   
needed, clear.   

24-27386        1444 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

speed

24-27389        1457 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3001] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

headlight

24-27391        1509 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 6281] MIDDLE ST
         Narrative:      

walk in found camera .
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       Refer To Incident:      24-27391-OF

24-27394        1628 SUSPICIOUS ITEM REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2254] PIERCE ISLAND
         Narrative:      

nurse reporting that he found what appears to be a human   
femur bone on the shore at pierce island. RP was walking his   
dog on the off leash path that loops along the water behind   
the water treatment building, found the bone behind the   
building. RP will walk down the path between the water and   
the fence to meet and officer, his cell # is backfilled.

       Refer To Incident:      24-27394-OF

24-27396        1655 CHECK WELL BEING UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1390] LAFAYETTE RD + PEVERLY HILL RD
         Narrative:      

older white male with white hair, a colorful helmet, unk   
clothes but believes is wearing a tshirt, "who seems out of   
it mentally maybe dementia", asked employee for directions   
to the CVS, left about five or ten minutes ago from rite aid
and went up peverly hill road

         Narrative:      
travelling on foot

         Narrative:      
CHECKED THE RITE AID PARKING LOT AND THE SURROUNDING AREA,   
UNABLE TO LOCATE THE MALE.   

24-27398        1720 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

hands free

24-27401        1752 CHECK WELL BEING UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1177] ISLINGTON ST
         Narrative:      

employee says a male walked into lexi's joint asking for   
directions to cvs and said he has dementia, caller guided   
male to cvs however male left cvs, male is now riding his   
bicycle towards route 1 on islington, older white male on a   
sparkly bicycle, helment on, possibly wearing khaki shorts   
and a tshirt, caller mentioned the male may be trying to   
ride towards his house near 

24-27404        1809 FRAUD REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

walkin for fraund

         Narrative:      
received text message claiming to be USPS requesting updated   
address info for a package being delivered. victim entered   
CC and other PI on the text link then saw unauthorized   
charges on bank account several days later in CA and NY

       Refer To Incident:      24-27404-OF

24-27405        1834 THEFT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1334] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

younger black male with locs, white tank top and flower   
shorts, asked for a water cup and got soda instead, didn't   
pay for it upon being asked to by employee, is outside in a   
white suv waiting for food, manager requesting to make the   
report
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         Narrative:      
the car is pulling out of the spot but isn't driving away   
yet

         Narrative:      
car went left on lafayette and did a u-turn and went towards   
portsmouth

         Narrative:      
signed tresspass, unable to make contact with r/o of vehicle

24-27408        1849 FRAUD REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 512] DANIEL ST
         Narrative:      

parked in the private lot acorss the street from river house   
and two fraud charges went to his bank after paying for his   
parking, were declined by his bank but believes it may be   
happening to others and that the pay meter at the lot is   
hacked

         Narrative:      
.

       Refer To Incident:      24-27408-OF

24-27411        1922 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 859] HANOVER ST

24-27415        2002 REC/POSSESS STOLEN PROPERTY SUPPLEMENTAL REPORT TAKEN   

  Location/Address:    [PO 6312] HOLIDAY DR
         Narrative:      

caller says that she saw her neighbor at ride the bike   
she previously reported stolen in July, after she saw him he   
quickly went to his apartment and brought the bike inside,   
caller is at her apartment 

       Refer To Incident:      24-26669-OF

24-27417        2032 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 6311] RT 1 BY-PASS NB

24-27418        2049 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3063] DANIEL ST

24-27420        2124 UNWANTED SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1334] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

caller says a female that appears to be homeless has been   
following customers and harrasing them in the store and   
outside the store, scaring customers for the past few hours,   
wants her removed, female is sitting inside the lobby now

older white female with black hair, wearing a baseball cap,   
pj pants and a green jacket, may have a backpack

         Narrative:      
moved along

24-27421        2134 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

24-27422        2141 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3831] DANIEL ST

24-27423        2142 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    GREENLAND RD + PEVERLY HILL RD
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         Narrative:      
speed

24-27424        2148 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

24-27427        2200 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 859] HANOVER ST

24-27428        2208 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + WOODBURY AVE

24-27430        2301 DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED ARREST    
  Location/Address:    [PO 723] GREENLAND RD
         Narrative:      

one in custody

         Narrative:      
per 301:

req for 06a to step @2300

s/m to pd 2368.7 @2311
e/m 2369.0 @ 2314

         Narrative:      
III done and cert copy reqyested

         Narrative:      
sober party is taking over the vehicle

         Narrative:      
23691 s/m to jail

         Narrative:      
rock cty jail notified

         Refer To Arrest:      24-27430-AR
            Arrest:    NUNES, PETER MICHAEL JR    
           Address:      EXETER, NH
               Age:    35
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED
                       SPEED

24-27431        2304 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- OPERATOR ERROR   

  Location/Address:    [PO 5077] PLEASANT ST
               

               

               

24-27433        2309 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + RT 1 BY-PASS SB

24-27434        2309 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + CUTTS ST
         Narrative:      

expired reg, period of lighting

24-27435        2318 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4010] GREENLEAF AVE
         Narrative:      

defective equip
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24-27437        2331 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2433] RT 1 BY-PASS NB

24-27439        2348 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

going out with a male

         Narrative:      
moved along

24-27440        2356 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + DENNETT ST

For Date: 08/04/2024  -  Sunday   

24-27442        0025 CHECK WELL BEING ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY
         Narrative:      

white female wearing a white skirt and a dark shirt that   
appears intoxicated is walking towards the albacore on   
market street, almost to submarine way about a min ago, was   
in the sidewalk but almost stumbled into the road

         Narrative:      
caller had to swerve into the other lane when she almost   
fell into the road to avoid hitting her

         Narrative:      
update, female is under the 95 overpass on market st walking   
towards newington

         Narrative:      
roommate will be coming to pick up

         Narrative:      
subj picke dup by sober party

24-27443        0101 NOISE COMPLAINT UNFOUNDED CALL    
  Location/Address:    [PO 6116] BRIDGE ST
         Narrative:      

caller says really loud noise at the pub, people outside on   
the patio and in the alley way, not responding to requests   
to quiet down

         Narrative:      
not unreasonable, talking volume

24-27445        0110 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST
         Narrative:      

found purse

       Refer To Incident:      24-27445-OF

24-27446        0114 FIGHT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    DANIEL ST + PENHALLOW ST
         Narrative:      

report of a fight

         Narrative:      
06a adv everything is calm

         Narrative:      



 Portsmouth Police Department Media Log Page:   7
  Dispatch Log  From: 08/03/2024  Thru: 08/04/2024     0500 - 0500    Printed: 08/05/2024

moved along

       Refer To Incident:      24-27446-OF

24-27449        0140 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + VAUGHAN ST
         Narrative:      

lights req

24-27450        0145 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    HANOVER ST + MARKET ST
         Narrative:      

stop stand prohib

24-27451        0149 WANTED PERSON / FUGITIVE ARREST    
          Location:    [UK] CAROLL COUNTY
         Narrative:      

caroll county sherrif out with this person, warrant faxed   
over to them, 320 wishes were to bail and give next pr court   
date

         Narrative:      
III done

               
  

         Refer To Arrest:      24-27451-AR
            Arrest:    MARTIN, MAURY L       
           Address:      LACONIA, NH
               Age:    51
           Charges:    ARREST ON A WARRANT

24-27453        0218 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE ST + RICHARDS AVE
         Narrative:      

stop sign

24-27454        0228 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3325] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

going out with male

         Narrative:      
moved along

24-27455        0343 UNWANTED UNFOUNDED CALL    
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR LN
         Narrative:      

caller reporting 4 men on his back porch, does not know who   
they are

         Narrative:      
on the corner of 

         Narrative:      
attempting contact   

         Narrative:      
making contact

         Narrative:      
nothing found poss 10-37 issues


